

# **Newsletter Winter 2025!**

### **Oakham Opening Day!**



Exciting News! We are thrilled to announce the official opening of our brand-new Oakham base on Thursday, 20th February, from 10 AM - 4PM! We warmly invite you to join us in celebrating this milestone and exploring our new site. The grand opening ceremony will take place at 11:30 AM, led by MP Alicia Kearns. We look forward to welcoming you on the day—come along and be part of this special occasion!

#### **Allotment Grant**

At the end of last year, we were delighted to receive the fantastic news that we had been awarded a grant from Melton Borough Council to make our allotment accessible. We are thrilled to begin work on this project in the spring and deeply grateful for this incredible opportunity. This grant will allow us to create a more inclusive and welcoming space for everyone to enjoy. Stay tuned for updates as we make progress—we can't wait to share this journey with you!





## **Woodwork Orders**

Get your outdoor spaces ready for the warmer months with handcrafted woodwork from Growing Community Enterprises CIC! We are now taking orders for bespoke and custom-made items, including bird feeders, bird tables, and bug hotels, perfect for adding charm and wildlife-friendly features to your garden. Place your order today via our online form on our

website or give us a call at 01664 424044 (Monday – Friday, 9 AM – 3 PM). Don't miss out—order now and bring your garden to life this season!

Email: admin@supportconnections.co.uk Phone: 01664 424044

Website: www.supportandconnections.co.uk

#### **Jewellery Making**

As we stepped into the new year, we embraced an exciting new activity—jewellery making! This creative process allows us to design and craft unique, handcrafted pieces, and we've been having a fantastic time learning and perfecting this new skill. It's been a wonderful journey of



creativity, and we can't wait to see where it takes us! You can purchase these unique pieces from The Hideaway Takeaway at our Melton base on a Tuesday morning.



#### **Remembering Pam**

This 2025 Winter edition of the Support & Connections Newsletter is dedicated to our dear Pam, who sadly passed away at the beginning of the year. Her kindness, warmth, and infectious spirit left a lasting impression on all of us. We will cherish her memory and feel the absence of her presence every day. Our heartfelt thoughts are with Pam's family and loved ones during this difficult time. She will always hold a special place in our hearts.

### **Dates for Your Diary**

#### **Bank Holiday Closure:**

**Closed GOOD FRIDAY: Friday 18th April** 

Closed EASTER MONDAY: Monday 21st April

Closed EARLY MAY BANK HOL: Monday 5th May

**Closed SPRING BANK HOL: Monday 26th May** 





Code to visit!

Email: admin@supportconnections.co.uk Phone: 01664 424044

Website: www.supportandconnections.co.uk